
Tuesday, July 23rd 2013 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, July 23, 2013 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Gil Rand, Joel Bourassa 

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch 

Public: Patrick Griffin  

 

Gil called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 

Public Participation: 
 

Mike Donahue: 
Mike asked the Board to consider forming a committee to re-evaluate and study the operation 

of the Solid Waste Facility. The Board agreed that after nine years it is time to review again. 

 

Minutes of the June 25, 2013 Meeting: 
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the June 25, 2013 Selectmen’s Meeting. Jim seconded 

the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Review & Sign/PA-16: 
The Board reviewed and signed the 2013 PA-16 application. This application is submitted to 

the Department of Revenue for reimbursement to towns and cities in which federal and state 

forest land is situated. 

 

Intergovernmental Agreement/SAU 68/Plowing: 
The Board reviewed a Memorandum of Understanding, prepared by the school district, which 

establishes an agreement for the plowing of the school parking lots. The Board tabled this 

discussion until the School Board holds a meeting with the head of both Public Works 

Departments to establish a more definitive agreement and until a signed copy, by the Chairman 

of the School Board, is provided.  

 

Society for the Protection of NH Forests/Digital Tax Map Information: 
The Board reviewed a letter from the Society for the Protection of NH Forests requesting that 

the Town give Cartographic Associates permission to release digital tax map information for 

the Town of Woodstock. This information will be used to map the routes of the Northern Pass 

Project to get a sense of the landowners directly or indirectly impacted by these towers. Gil 

motioned to allow Cartographic to release the digital tax map information. Joel seconded the 

motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Bill Johnstone/SB123/NH Electric Coop.: 
The Board reviewed SB123 and a questionnaire provided by, Bill Johnstone, New Hampshire 

Electric Cooperative. The Board tabled this discussion until Joel contacts Bill Johnstone for 



further information. 

 

Application/Cascade Park/Caily Sheehan:  
The Board reviewed an application, from Caily Sheehan, to use Cascade Park on October 19, 

2013 for a wedding ceremony. Jim motioned to approve this application. Joel seconded the 

motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Application/Cascade Park/Joshua Brinn:  
The Board reviewed an application, from Joshua Brinn, to use Cascade Park on July 5, 2014 for 

a wedding ceremony. Jim motioned to approve this application. Joel seconded the motion and 

the vote was affirmative. 

 

New Business: 
Signed Checks. 

 

The Board discussed the 4th of July fireworks. Discussion was tabled. 

 

The Board reviewed information distributed by PSNH and Northeast Utilities concerning the 

Northern Pass project. 

 

The Board reviewed an updated Selectmen’s Schedule. 

 

Joel motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 7:40 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and 

the vote was affirmative.  

 


